Nigerian Agip Oil Company (NAOC) statement in response to alleged involvement in the demolition of homes in Port Harcourt, Nigeria 
21 April 2005

Nigerian Agip Oil Company (NAOC) is a joint venture comprising Nigerian National Petroleum Corporation (NNPC – 60%), ENI (20%) and ConocoPhillips (20%).

ENI provided this statement by NAOC to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following items:

- “Ogoni: Nigerian bulldozers smash shanty town in oil city”, 14 April 2005:

http://www.unpo.org/news_detail.php?arg=43&par=2329
- 
Letter from the Movement for the Survival of the Ogoni people (MOSOP) to Nigerian Agip Oil Company (NAOC), 14 February 2005:
http://209.238.219.111/MOSOP-letter-to-Nigerian-Agip-14-Feb-2005.doc
“NAOC is not involved at all in the demolition of homes in the so called ‘Agip Waterside’ area.  This area, despite its name, is not of NAOC property.  NAOC has nothing to do with the Government and Rivers State decision to destroy the houses which seems to be due to the illegal status of the location.  Moreover, NAOC is not interested in acquiring the area and has no plans to expand its facilities.  
The action, that in the so called ‘Agip Waterside’ area took place at the beginning of March 2005, has been widely announced and explained by the Government through the media.  
Demolition of illegal structures in Nigeria has been a continuous and on-going exercise carried out nation-wide.  In Port Harcourt these removal activities started almost 5 years ago and have been conducted in several areas in and around the city.  
During the last few weeks, NAOC has had contacts and communications with MOSOP stressing to them that NAOC was not part of the Government decision to take these actions.”
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